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February-March 1975 

EDARVILLE COLLEGE 

BULLE'rlN 

OPEN HOUSE 
Academic buildings and dormitories will be open for your in­
spection. Faculty will be available for career counseling. 

CEDAR WAY 
Organizational displays will acquaint prospective students with 
the many opportunities for extracurricular involvement. 

MIDDAY MUSICAL 
featuring: 

The Abundant Life Singers 
The Brass Ban~ 

During the lunch hour a concert on the green will provide a 
variety of musical entertainment. 

INTER COLLEGIATE SPORTS SPECTACULAR 
N.C.C.A.A. Track and Field Championships 

Ten to fifteen colleges and universities are expected to 
compete. 

M.O.C. Tennis Championship 
The defending champions Cedarville College Yellow Jackets 
will host its conference rivals. 

Baseball Game 
1974 NCCAA District Ill Baseball Champions, the Cedarville 
College ball club will seek to better their 17-8 record of last 
year. 

EVENING CONCERT 
Cedarville College Concert Choir 

PROSPECTIVE STUDENTS DAY 
Name -------------

Address------ ------
City---- - State ___ Zip __ _ 

I plan to visit Cedarville College on May 3. Please 
send 

D Schedule of events. D list of area motels. 

Mail to: Development Office, Cedarville College Cedarville, Ohio 45314 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 

Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

In this corner of the bulletin we try to draw your attention to some 
special event, new development, or need of the college. In this issue I 
want to give each of our readers a special, personal invitation to attend 
the Cedar Day program to be held on campus May 3. 

The college bulletins, catalogs, brochures, and slide presentations 
all tell you something about the institution, but the best way to become 
acquainted with it is to see it for yourself. There is something about the 
spirit of those who serve and study here that cannot be recorded on the 
printed page or through the tape recorder and slide projector. 

During the morning of Cedar Day, you will be able to visit with 
professors and have tours of the academic buildings and the dormitories. 
Lunch will be served in an outdoor "carnival" atmosphere with music 
being presented by the college band and the "Abundant Life Singers". 

This Cedar Day invitation goes especially to prospective students. 
When you come to campus you will find booths prepared to acquaint 
you with the various activities of the different campus organizations. 

In the afternoon of Cedar Day, prospeotive students and others 
will enjoy the National Christian College Athletic Association's national 
championship track meet. You will want to see the Mid-Ohio Conference 
tennis championship finals, and if you have time and you will, you can 
watch the baseball game. 

The choir is presenting a special concert on Cedar Day evening. 
This will be a good climax for a busy day that will be a blessing and 
challenge to all who come. 

During the year Cedarville College has grown in its enrollment, 
physical assets, and academic program. The enthusiasm of our student 
body, and prospective students looking to the college for an education, 
gives us reason to believe that in due time we shall reach new goals. 
God has been good to us and prospered the college far beyond our 
fondest expectations. We are grateful for our graduates who are serving 
successfully in many areas. With the psalmist we can say, "This is the 
Lord's doing; it is marvellous in our eyes" (Psa. 118:23). 

As we plan for the future we are greatly encouraged by the response 
of churches and friends who are giving sacrificially for the new chapel 
building. Before too long we hope we will be able to see the chapel under 
construction and ready for use by our students and faculty. Thank you 
for your part in this important project. 

March 
March 

March 

March 
March 
March 
March 
March 
March 
April 
April 

DR. JEREMIAH'S ITINERARY 
1 
2 

2 

7-9 
14 
15-16 
17-18 
21-23 
28-30 
19 
20 

Walnut Ridge Baptist; Waterloo, Iowa-Banquet 
Walnut Ridge Baptist; Waterloo, Iowa-morning 
service 
Grandview Park Baptist: Des Moines, Iowa­
evening service 
Bethel Baptist Church; Erie, Pennsylvania 
Emmanuel Baptist; Toledo, Ohio--Banquet 
Grace Baptist Church; Lima, Ohio 
Faith Bible Conference; Mt. Pleasant, Pennsylvania 
Prairie Flower Baptist; Washington, Iowa 
Twin City Baptist; Winston-Salem, North Carolina 
Mississippi Valley Fellowship; Cottage Hills, Illinois 
Cottage Hills Baptist; Cottage Hills, Illinois 

Institute On Scientific Cn.eationisrn 
Cedarville College will be hosting a Summer Institute on Scientific Creation­

ism, conducted by the Institute for Creation Research of San Diego, California, 
August 18-22, 1975. This is an intensive 30-hour study of scientific evidence support­
ing special creation and a catastrophic view of earth history. Those who desire to 
receive undergraduate credit must meet the Cedarville College admissions require­
ment of having made a profession of faith in Christ as Savior. 

·•· 
The summer of 1970 was the beginning 

of the Missionary Internship Service (MIS) 
program at Cedarville College with seven 
students involved in missionary efforts that 
summer. Since that time, participation has 
increased to over 50 students. Partially re­
sponsible for the rising interest in the pro­
gram is the greater number of locations open 
to MIS candidates. 

This summer, students will be able to 
serve in the Philippines, Australia, Brazil, 
Israel, Liberia, Africa, Mexico, France, 
Canada, Alaska, Hawaii, and various home 
mission fields. 

The purpose of the MIS program is three­
fold. Many participants go, seeking the will 
of God in their lives regarding missions. This 
field experience provides practical training in 
authentic situations. Through observation 
and participation, students are exposed to 
the reality of missions, what makes them 
work, and the dedication and sacrifice re­
quired of a missionary. Rev. Harold Green, 
campus pastor, feels that this experience 
saves many "first-term casualties" as mis­
sionary appointees enter their field aware of 
aspects of life which will be divergent from 
the normal pattern of living. 

This summer, various ministries will be 
available in which students may participate. 
A team of approximately fifteen individuals 
will be involved in high school and church 
evangelism in Australia. Those going to 
Alaska will be working in camp ministries. 
Evandro Batista, who came to Cedarville 
from Brazil as a result of the first MIS team 
to that country, is going to lead the third 
Brazil team, which will be a musical team. 
Another team to Brazil will be led by John 
Mitchell, son of missionaries Kenneth and 
Jean Mitchell. This group's ministry will 
include construction and conducting tent 
meetings. This summer will be the second 
opportunity for a team to work on a Kib­
butz in Israel. 

Although it is still too early to acquire an 
accurate response, many who have been in· 
volved in the MIS program are now prepar· 
ing for the missionfield. 

The MIS program has two divisions. The 
sponsorship program is conducted entirely 
by the college. The MIS Committee makes 
all arrangements such as itineraries, housing, 
flights, and programs. This program is open 
to all Cedarville students. A student under 
the assistantship program works with an 
approved mission board and must have com­
pleted his sophomore year. 

Those participating in the MIS program 
are responsible for raising their own support. 
Many do this through letters to friends and 
through presenting their ministry in churches. 
Students going on MIS as organized teams 
often present programs. Each class at the 
college supports those going on MIS from 
their class. In addition, at the end of the 
year, the campus fellowship gives the bal­
ance of its monies to the MIS fund. 

The MIS Committee consists of De. Don 
Callan, Chairman, Professor of Physical 
Education; Rev. Harold Green, Campus 
Pastor; Mr. David Gidley, Director of Fi­
nancial Aid; Mr. Richard Mcintosh, Asso­
ciate Professor of Bible; and Mr. Harmon 
Bergen, Associate Professor of English. 



Student Missionary Projects 

Meeting financial needs at home and 
abroad is part of the purpose of the Student 
Missionary Project (SMP) Committee at 
Cedarville College. Students recently decided ' 
by vote upon SMP funds for the 1974-75 
year. 

Through student donations during registra­
tion, $1200.00 has been designated for needs 
at home. Shawnee Hills Baptist Church in 
Jamestown, Ohio was newly formed this 
year and has ten acres of land on which to 
build a church building. Students voted to 
give $350.00 toward the church's building 
program. An additional $350.00 will be given 
to Skyview Ranch to share in their attempt 
to pay the balance of a $70,000.00 land con­
tract. At the beginning of spring quarter, 
SMP will provide $500.00 to help defray ex­
penses at the annual spring Missionary Con­
ference on the college campus. The confer­
ence is arranged and sponsored by the 
Fellowship for World Missions student 
organizaton. 

During a chapel service in December, a 
love offering was taken. This offering will 
be divided and sent to the Bangladesh and 
the Honduras relief funds sponsored by the 
Association of Baptists for World Evangelism 
(ABWE). 

Through the SMP Committee, students are 
able to participate in missionary giving and 
share in needs around the world. 

WHO'S WHO 
Students who have demonstrated excellence 

at Cedarville College have been selected for 
inclusion in the 1974-75 edition of Who's 
Who Among Students in American Univer­
sities and Colleges. Considerations which 
determine selections include offices held, or­
ganizational involvement, Christian service, 
testimony, attitude, appearance, personality, 
leadership abilities, and future goals. Nomi­
nations are made by the Student Affairs 
Committee and are approved by the Admin­
istrative Committee. 

This year's selections include: Steven Estes, 
senior from Endicott, New York, with majors 
in Pre-Seminary Bible and Interdisciplinary 
Studies; Susan Gazdik, junior from Quebec, 
Canada, with a major in Elementary Edu­
cation; Jim Goetz, junior from Harvey, Illi­
nois, with a major in Business Administra­
tion; Ruth Gruenberg, senior from Rochester, 
New York, with an Elementary Education 

Jay Adams Visits Campus 
In seeking to enrich the quality of Christian 

service and to sharpen the effectiveness of 
Christian witness at the college level, the 
Thomas F. Staley Lectureship Foundation, 
which is a private, non-profit organization, 
sponsored its third annual week-long program 
at Cedarville January 14-17. 

Dr. Jay Adams of Westminster Theological 
Seminary in Philadelphia, was the featured 
Christian scholar and spoke on the inter­
relationships between psychology, counseling, 
and the Christian's life. 

To be a competent counselor, Dr. Adams 
stressed that one be in a right personal rela­
tionship with God before attempting to help 
others with problems. The Word of God 
should not only be used in daily living, but 
one should use it as a text sufficient for coun­
seling and become a diligent student of it. 

A thorough knowledge of the Bible is also 
essential because everyone is a potential 
counselor for friends in need. 

To those who wish to become full-time 
counselors, Dr. Adams suggests that the 
place to prepare is a seminary's Greek and 
theology classes, and the pastorate is the 
place to have a counseling ministry. 

Having authored eight books since 1970 
based on an extensive counseling ministry, 
Dr. Adams describes himself as a "know­
ledgeable pioneer" in the field of Scriptural 
Counseling and strives to introduce others to 
this discipline and to stimulate thinking 
through his lectures. 

major; Carolyn Hayes, senior from Modesto, 
California, with a major in English; Kathleen 
Howell, senior from Garrettsville, Ohio, ma­
joring in Music Education; Diane Jacobs, 
senior from Akron, Ohio, a Pre-Seminary 
Bible major; Debbie Jones, senior from 
Adolphus, Ohio, with majors in Bible and 
English; Kirby Lancaster, junior from Ba­
tavia, Ohio, majoring in Behavioral Science; 
Ruth McCauley, senior from Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin, with a Psychology major; Glen 
Rowe, senior from DeRuyter, New York, 
with a major in Bible. 

Ellen Spaulding, junior from Springville, 
New York, a Music major; Daniel Steere, 
senior from Pontiac, Illinois, with majors in 
History and Interdisciplinary Studies; Debbie 
Stewart, senior from Glen Mills, Pennsylva­
nia, an English major; Carol Towle, senior 
from Dover, New Hampshire, with majors 
in English and Music; and Philip West, senior 
from Wilmington, Illinois, majoring in Pre­
Seminary Bible. 

Missionary Conference 
The sixteenth annual Missionary Confer­

ence will be held on April 6-11, 1975. The 
conference is sponsored by Fellowship for 
World Missions (FWM), a missiQnary prayer 
organization on campus. The offiicers of 
FWM decide upon missionary speakers 
through recommendations made by students, 
faculty and approved mission boards. 

Four missionaries and one missionary 
appointee will be speaking during the 10:00 
a.m. chapel hours and at the 6:15 and 7:30 
p.m. evening sessions. Coming from Bangla­
desh is Dr. Don Ketcham who works with 
Dr. Viggo Olsen at the Memorial Christian 
Hospital in Malumghat under Association of 
Baptists for World Evangelism (ABWE). 

Rev. William J. Reid is a missionary to 
Hong Kong serving with ABWE. Rev. Larry 
Abbott works with Campus Bible Fellowship 
in Iowa under Baptist Mid-Missions. An 
appointee of Baptist Mid-Missions, Mike 
Horn is planning to minister in Holland. Rev. 
Sarni Kanani, under Ev,mgelical Baptist 
Missions, works with Arabs in the Detroit 
area. In addition to speaking, these men will 
also give color slide presentations concerning 
their ministries during the 7:30 p.m. sessions. 

Book Review 
By Dr. Jack Riggs 

Converging Signs, by James T. Jeremiah 
(Christian Educational Publications, 1974, 
31pp., pb.) 

This paperback booklet consists of twelve 
radio messages given on "Campus Chal­
lenge", a radio ministry of Cedarville College, 
by President James T. Jeremiah. The mes­
sages are biblically oriented and well illustra­
ted with excerpts from books, magazines and 
newspapers. 

Dr. Jeremiah makes it very clear that 
certain events that are signs of Christ's 
approaching second coming can be discerned 
today as indicated by the Scriptures. He 
carefully warns, however, that identifying 
these events and trends should never culmi­
nate in setting a date for Christ's return. This 
would result in a serious contradiction of 
Matthew 24:36. A further important note of 
interpretation is that the prophetic signs con­
verging today do not point to the Rapture 
of the Church (I Thess. 5:13-18) for that 
event can and might occur at any time. 
Rather the "signs of the times" indicate that 
Christ's personal, visible, bodily return to the 
earth to reign as King of Kings and Lord of 
Lords (Rev. 19:11-15) is nearing. 

The converging signs cited in the booklet 
are: international unrest and turmoil, catas­
trophic famines, spiritual indifference, apos­
tasy in the professing Christian church, a 
one-world church, an increase in demonic 
activity, materialism, the deterioration of the 
home, the proliferation of knowledge, and 
the twentieth century movement of Jews to 
Palestine. The recognition of these things 
should create an attitude of expectancy and 
an impetus to live for God now. 

This concise treatment of such a relevant 
subject will be of real help to all Christians 
of any spiritual age. 



FACULTY N EWS 
Dr. June Kearney, 

Professor of Health 
and Physical Educa­
tion, has been selected 
for inclusion in the 
1975 edition of "Who's 
Who of American 
Women". 

Mr, Kenneth H. St. Clair, business mana­
ger, chaired the "Problems Clinic" at the 
annual conference of the Midwest Associa­
tion of Business Administrators of Christian 
Colleges and was re-elected vice president. 

Mr. Robert Burkett, Dean of Men, is 
editor of the Association of Christian Deans 
and Advisors of Men (A.C.D.A.M.) Quarter­
ly Newsletter. He has also begun doctoral 
work at Miami University. 

Dr. J. McGoldrick, Associate Professor of 
History, participated in the Sixteenth Century 
Studies Conference, reading a paper on the 
Reformation. 

Mr. David L. Gidley, Director of Financial 
Aid, attended the Ohio Association of Finan­
cial Aid Administrators on December 10-12, 
1974 in Huron, Ohio. The purpose was to 
discuss financial aid procedures as they relate 
to institutional, state, and federal regulations. 

Miss Irma Dodson, Associate Professor of 
Education and Dr. Merlin Ager, Chairman 
of the Education Department, hosted an in­
service reading session for the Dayton Christ­
ian elementary and secondary teachers on 
December 17, 197 4. Teachers became ac­
quainted with the new materials and aids 
available for developmental reading programs 
on all levels. 

Mrs. Pat Dixon, Assistant Professor of 
English, was the speaker at a Women's 
Christmas Banquet in Columbus, Ohio for 
unchurched women. Mrs. Dixon presented a 
Bible study on Philippians. 

Mr. Richard T. Mcintosh, Associate Pro­
fessor of Bible, attended the Informissions 
Conference December 27-31, 1974 at Grand 
Rapids Baptist College. He represented the 
Cedarville MIS and missions program. Ap­
proximately 30 Cedarville College students 
and graduates also attended. 

Mr. Donald Rickard, Dean of Students, 
attended a meeting of the Association of 
Christian Deans and Advisors of Men, where 
he is vice president. A national conference 
is being planned. 

Mr. Lee Turner, Director of Development, 
spoke of "Development Office Structure" at 
the Association of Institutional Development 
on January 17, 1975. 

SUMMER SCHOOL 

Classes in all departments will be offered 

in one or both of the sessions. Information 

can be obtained from the Registrar, Cedar­

ville College, Cedarville, Ohio 45314. 

PROGRESS: REVIEW AND PREVIEW 

The progress and plans of Cedarville Col­
lege are being presented in different regions 
of the country by a series of banquets which 
will feature President James T. Jeremiah as 
guest speaker. 

In January, local pastors of Flint, Michi­
gan met for breakfast with Dr. Jeremiah. 
Two banquets for the review and preview of 
Cedarville College have been planned for the 
state of Iowa. The Grandview Park Baptist 
Church of Des Moines and the Walnut Ridge 
Baptist Church of Waterloo will host the 
formal banquets on Friday, February 28 and 
Saturday, March 1, respectively. A Cedarville 

TEACHER EDUCATION EXAMINATION 
On October 22-24, 1974, the Division of 

Teacher Education and Certification of the 
State Department of Education evaluated 
the teacher education programs at Cedarville. 
The areas they evaluated were: (I) objectives, 
organization and financial support; (2) pre­
paration of faculty and student personnel 
services; (3) curriculum; and (4) student teach­
ing, lab experience, and educational media 
center. The examination included planned 
and spontaneous interviews. In their evalua-

College musical team will provide special 
music. 

The banquet, which is free of charge, will 
provide fellowship for alumni, friends, pros­
pective students, and their parents and be 
informative of Cedarville College's progress 
and plans for the new chapel. 

The urgently needed chapel, as presently 
envisioned, will seat approximately 1,500, 
more than double the seating capacity of 
Alford Auditorium which is inadequate for a 
record student body of 1,050. 

Another banquet is being planned for 
Toledo, Ohio this spring. The cost of these 
meals provided by the churches is defrayed 
by a free-will offering. 

tion, the team suggested some areas which 
need improvement such as additional build­
ings, a student center, classrooms, and a 
chapel. 

The team unanimously recommended ap­
proval of the teacher education programs. 
They stated that the most noticed character­
istic of Cedarville's teacher education institu­
tion was the complete agreement of its stated 
philosophy and its implementation through 
Christian commitment by the staff, students, 
and curriculum. 

DON'T LET PROBATE ROB YOUR ESTATE! 

A READER'S DIGEST REPRINT 
""YOU CAN AVOID THE PROBATE TRAP" 

For Your Free 

Copy Write: 

DEVELOPMENT OFFICE 

CEDARVILLE COLLEGE 

CEDARVILLE, OHIO 45~ 14 



SPOATS 

JACKETIES SCORE 

WOMEN'S BASKETBALL 
Dr. Maryalyce Jeremiah's women's basket­

ball team is playing its toughest schedule yet 
with its smallest team, but have compiled a 
3-1 record, a promising continuation of last 
year's state ranked team (No. 4). 

The last three years have seen the Jackettes 
in the top four state teams and qualified for 
the regional playoffs. 

Stressing conditioning and counting on 
four returning starters, the team hopes to 
surpass last year's 10-12 season. 

WRESTLING 
The outstanding individual on the 2-4 

squad is the matman at 177, 1974 All-Ameri-

"Campus Challenge" is a radio vehicle to 
reach and tell people about both the gospel 
message and Cedarville College. This radio 
program, presented by Dr. James T. Jere­
miah, President, originated about seven years 
ago and has a present outreach through 18 
stations including such diverse locations as 
Puerto Rico, WIVV; Florida, WTLN; and 
Connecticut, WIHS. Dr. Jeremiah explains 
that the program is effectively reaching 
people. Cedarville receives between fifty and 
one hundred replies to the broadcast monthly, 
with most responses coming from Cleve· 
laQd's WCRF listeners. 

The five minute "Campus Challenge" pro­
gram finances tapes, duplications, and mail­
ing, but its air time is completely donated 
along with other contributions made towards 
program support. 

A future goal of this ministry is the in­
clusion of an additional fifteen stations in 
the "Campus Challenge" broadcast network, 
with a concentration in Indiana, Michigan, 
and other areas where there is strong student 
representation. 

CHUCK YASENKA 

can, Vic Millard, who has developed an 8-0 
record. He took the No. 1 place at the Taylor 
University Tourney, with Cedarville's 167 
wrestler, Chuck Yasenka and his 7-2 record 
taking No. 2 position. 

Duncan Fields, wrestling at 150 with 5 
wins and 2 losses, and Craig Vielguth, unde­
feated in the 142 class, are two of the out­
standing freshmen team members. 

An otherwise strong Yellow Jacket grap­
pling squad is forfeiting at least two matches 
per meet due to an injury in the 126 pound 
weight class and a vacant 190 class. 

IS ON THE AIR 
CAMPUS CHALLENGE NETWORK 

Albany, Georgia \VOGA 1540 Khz 
Monday thru Friday, 3:55 p.m. 

Cedarville, Ohio WCDR 90.3 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 7:40 a.m., 4:15 p.m. 

Chattanooga, Tennessee WMBW 88.9 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 6:25 a.m. 

Chester, Pennsylvania WVCH 740 Khz 
Monday thru Friday, 11:55 a.m. 

Cleveland, Ohio WCRF 103.3 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 7:50 a.m. 

Decatur, Georgia WAVO 1420 Khz 
Monday thru Friday, 3:10 p.m. 

East Moline, Illinois WDLM 960 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 6:40 a.m. 

Havre de Grace, Maryland WASA 103.7 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 4:15 p.m. 

Holland, Ohio WPOS 102.3 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 6:10 p.m. 

Lima, Ohio WTGN 97.7 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 3:20 p.m. 

Madison, Wisconsin WNWC 102.5 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 12:50 p.m. 

CAPTAIN STEVE YOUNG 

MEN'S BASKETBALL 
An improving young team has produced 

an 8-6 win-loss record and has also made 
Coach Callan happy. Two of the wins, one of 
them a one-point overtime victory on Rio 
Grande home court, and two of the losses 
are part of the Mid-Ohio Conference stand­
ings. 

Captain Steve Young, the only senior team 
member, is claiming the team's high scoring 
title with 17.4 points per game. Freshman 
Don Smith's 9.4 rebounds per game have 
made him the leading rebounder thus far. 

As the season draws to a close with a 
series of home games, Dr. Callan feels that 
the team is becoming a closer working unit. 

Miamisburg, Ohio WFCJ 93.7 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 11:55 a.m. 

Middletown, Connecticut WIHS 104.9 
Monday thru Friday, 8:40 a.m. 

Orlando, Florida WTLN 95.3 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 6:10 a.m. 

Springfield, Ohio WEEC 100.7 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 12:15 a.m., 1:45 p.m. 

Suring, Wisconsin WRVM 102.7 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 7:10 p.m. 

Vieques Island, Peurto Rico WIVV 1370 Khz 
Monday thru Friday, 1:10 p.m. 

Waterloo, Iowa KNWS 101.9 Mhz 
Monday thru Friday, 9:40 a.m. 

FA CUL TY OPENINGS 
Biblical Education-a Th.D. or considerable 

pastoral experience preferred. 
Business Administration--quantification and 

economics preferred. 

COMING EVENTS 

Feb. 28-Mar. 1 
March 8 
March 21-30 
April 4 
April 7-11 

Evacuation Weekend 
Peggy Bush Concert 
Spring Break 
Choralaires Concert 
Missionary Conference 

. ., 



$pring iour� 
Five groups of students will be representing 

the Lord Jesus Christ and Cedarville College 
through various ministries during spring 
break, March 21-31, 1975. Two Swordbearer 
teams will be braving the elements of the 
snow in Michigan while the Beach Evangel· 
ism team enjoys the warmth and sunshine of 
Florida. 

The two Michigan teams will be minister· 
ing in eastern and western Michigan, one in 
the Battlecreek-Lansing area and the other in 
the Detroit-Flint area. These teams will be 
involved in the total church ministry. Re· 
sponsibilities will include door-to-door visita· 
tion as well as services in which special music, 
seminars, childrens' programs, and challenges 
from the Word of God will be presented. 
The Beach Evangelism team will be engaged 
in personal evangelism on the beach during 
the day and in church ministries in the eve· 
nings. 

The 48-member Concert Choir under the 
direction of David L. Matson, will give sacred 
concerts in the southeastern United States 
including Kentucky, Tennessee, North Caro· 
Jina, West Virginia, Ohio and Indiana. Lyle 
Anderson's Choralaires, touring with 46 
members, will present thirteen concerts as 
they visit churches in Pennsylvania, New 
Jersey, Connecticut, Massachusetts, New 
York, West Virginia and Ohio. 

Plan now to hear the Cedarville group 
which will visit your area. 

CHOIR ITINERARY 

March 21-Friday-7:30 p.m. 
Grace Baptist Church, 113 West High St. 
Montpelier, Indiana 47359 

March 22-Saturday-7:30 p.m. 
Gray Road Baptist, 5500 S. Gray Rd. 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46227 

March 23-Sunday-10:45 a.m. 
University Heights Baptist Church 
2200 East Hanna Ave. 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46227 

March 23-Sunday-7:30 p.m. 
Calvary Baptist Church, Box 838 
Covington, Kentucky 41065 

March 24-Monday-7:30 p.m. 
Maranatha Baptist Church 
Jefferson ville, Indiana 

March 25-Tuesday 
Duncan Park Baptist Church 
State Line and Burns Ave. 
Chattanooga, Tennessee 37412 

March 26-Wednesday 
Not yet confirmed 

March 27-Thursday-7:00 p.m. 
Twin City Baptist Church, 1337 Ebert St. 
Winston-Salem, North Carolina 27103 

March 28-Friday-10:15 a.m. 
Piedmont Bible College 
Winston-Salem, North Carolina 

March 28-Friday-7:00 p.m. 
Elkview Baptist Church 
Elkview, West Virginia 

March 29-Saturday-7:30 p.m. 
Faith Baptist Church, R. 3, Box 134 
Gallipolis, Ohio 45631 

March 30-Sunday-a.m. 
Spring Valley Baptist Church 
1600 Spring Valley Drive 
Huntington, West Virginia 

CHORALAIRES ITINERARY 
March 21-Friday-7:30 p.m. 

Independent Baptist Church, 121 S. Brady 
Blairsville, Pennsylvania 15717 

March 22-Saturday-7:00 -p.m. 
East Lawrence Baptist Church, Rt. l 
Lawrenceville, Pennsylvania 16929 

March 23-Sunday 
Grace Baptist Church 
Muncy, Pennsylvania 17756 
Bethel Baptist Church, 1704 Springdale Rd. 
Cherry Hill, New Jersey 08003 

March 24-Monday-1:00 p.m. 
Timothy Christian School, 2008 Ethel Rd. 
Piscataway, New Jersey 08854 

March 24-Monday 
Ringwood Baptist, 30 Carletondale Rd. 
Ringwood, New Jersey 

March 25-Tuesday-7:30 p.m. 
Bible Baptist Church, 35 Sugar Street 
Newton, Connecticut 06470 

March 26-Wednesday 
Grace Baptist Church, 18 Salem Street 
Springfield, Massachusetts 

March 27-Thursday-7:30 p.m. 
Tabernacle Baptist Church, 153 Academy 
Poughkeepsie, New York 12601 

March 28-Friday-7:30 p.m. 
Bible Baptist Church, 201 West Main St. 
Shiremanstown, Pennsylvania 

March 29-Saturday 
Monongah Baptist, 254 Lyndon Ave 
Monongah, West Virginia 26554 

March 30-Sunday-11:00 a.m. 
Emmanuel Baptist, 1318 North 16th Street 
Clarksburg, West Virginia 

March 30-Sunday-7:30 p.m. 
Calvary Baptist Church, South Sixth Street 
Byesville, Ohio 43723 

D I do not wish to remain on your mailing list. 
D I receive duplicate mailings. 

EDARVILLE 

COLLEGE 

D Please correct my address. 
(Thank you for allowing us to make the best possible 
use of the Lord's money in updating our mailing list.) 

CEDARVILLE, OHIO 45314 

A Baptist College of Arts and Sciences 

Published bl-monthly by Cedarville College. 
Entered as second class matter prepaid at the 
post office at Cedarville, Ohio, April, 1915, 
under act of Congress of August 24, 1912. 

LEE C. TURNER, Editor 
STAN SEEVERS, A,..,c. Editor 

PEGGY WARWICK, Asst. Editor 
BEV MORROW, Asst. Editor 

Student Contributors­

WENDY McNIECE 
JOYCE COLEMAN 
PAULETTE DONALSON 

Photos By­

BOB YOUNG 
GREG LUCK 
DALE MUGGLEWORTH 

Please return this information and your address label 
to the Mailing Department. 

SfDBR 

ADDRESSEE: PLEASE CORRECT YOUR ADDRESS IF NECESSARY 
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